

# Director of Curriculum & Instruction's Board Report September 8, 2025

### 1. Teacher Incentive Allotment (TIA)

Teachers received their payout for the 2023-2024 school year on August 19, 2025. Data collection for the 2024-2025 school year has started and I am working closely with our consultant, Tammy Kreuz, to collect data to be submitted in October. Currently, teachers are administering the pre-tests for their content areas and all assessments are expected to be completed by September 12, 2025.

### 2. Professional Development

Principals and assistant principals attended a calibration workshop on September 3 with a trainer from Region 5.

## 3. Updates to the Student Code of Conduct and the Student Handbook

TASB made some minor updates to the Student Code of Conduct and the Student Handbook based on the most recent changes from the 89th Legislative Session. In the Student Code of Conduct on page 16, clarification on parental involvement on DAEP placement has been updated. In the Student Handbook, EF(LEGAL) should read EFA(LEGAL) instead, and clarification for parents opting out of advanced mathematics in grades 6-8 was provided and has been changed per TASB's corrections.

### 4. Child Care Center - Updated Enrollment

- 8 infants 1 drop-in
- 5 toddlers 1 drop-in
- 11 children (ages 2–3) 1 drop-in